
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE held in the

Council Chamber on Monday 8 February 2016 at 7.10 p.m.
PRESENT:

Cllrs. N. Sturtivant (Chairman), M. Best, Ms J. Dawson, Mrs K. Head, B. Hodgson,
Mrs. R. Jackson, R. Pailthorpe, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, Mrs A. Stuart and

D. Wakeman.
In attendance:

The Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, Finance Officer Mrs P. Hewitt,
2 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
40
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
15/16

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. Mrs S. Allman (unwell).
41
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
15/16


Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant declared a personal interest in agenda items 7, 8 and 9 (association with Crewkerne Aqua Centre).
42
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
15/16



It was AGREED that the minutes of the meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee held on Monday 11 January 2016 be APPROVED. 

43
OPEN FORUM
15/16


No one wished to speak.

44
TO RECEIVE THE CLERK’S VERBAL PROGRESS REPORT 

15/16

a)
The Clerk reported that he had received an update from the Post Office regarding the

re-instatement of a Post Office branch in the centre of Crewkerne.  The Post Office had received a completed application from a town centre retailer and the application would be assessed by the Post Office.
b)
A review was required of the Council’s Financial Risk Management matrix.

Cllrs. Wakeman and Mrs Head agreed to support a review of the document with the Clerk and Finance Officer.

c)
A review was required of the effectiveness of the Council’s internal financial controls.  Cllrs. Hodgson and Sturtivant agreed to support a review with the Clerk and Finance Officer.
45
DEFERRED ITEMS
15/16


a)
Consideration of separate email addresses for Councillors together with the purchase of

tablet computers for Councillors
Cllrs. Mrs Head and Wakeman reported that their trial use of dedicated Council email addresses was only partly successful, with problems encountered on Apple devices.  Nevertheless, Councillors agreed that, overall, the use of dedicated email addresses would be a positive step in terms of security and the ability to separate personal and Council-related email communications.  It was therefore AGREED to provide dedicated email addresses for all Councillors.
Councillors agreed that the use of Council specific email addresses needed to be considered in conjunction with the use of dedicated tablet computers.  It was noted that costs for tablets had fallen to a point where a device suitable for Council use could be obtained for around £100.  It was also noted that Office compatible software was available for tablets free of charge.  On this basis, it was AGREED that the Council should proceed with the purchase of dedicated tablet computers.
b)
To consider the potential savings to be made in council building energy consumption 


and associated reduced environmental impact

The Chairman reported that advice had been sought from a contractor on energy efficient lighting for use in the Town Hall.  Councillors were shown an example of a low energy light fitting which could be used in areas where there were ceiling tiles.  Such light fittings cost approximately £40 each and as well as being more energy efficient, were far more reliable than conventional lighting.  It was agreed that the best way to assess such lighting was to purchase a small number and evaluate their use over time.
A suitable area was the corridor between the Local Information Centre (LIC) and the Council offices, as the lights in that location were in constant use.  It was therefore AGREED to purchase ceiling tile-shaped light fittings to be used in the Town Hall in the corridor between the LIC and Council offices.
46
REVIEW OF LOANS AND INVESTMENTS
15/16

It was noted that the Aqua Centre loan payments were due to complete in 2019 and it was AGREED to accept the Finance Officer’s recommendation of no change.

In terms of investments, it was AGREED to accept the Finance Officer’s recommendation to investigate the option of opening an additional savings account with a bank independent of Lloyds.
47
REVIEW OF UNSPENT PROVISIONS

15/16

It was AGREED to accept the Finance Officer’s recommendation for the transfer of unspent provisions as follows:
· Aqua Centre zinc roof replacement: transfer the £5,000 budget to the ‘Aqua Centre roof repair’ Earmarked Reserves.

· Tennis Courts: transfer the £1,000 budget to the ‘tennis courts upgrade’ Earmarked Reserves.

· Crewkerne in Bloom: transfer the £1,250 budget to General Reserves.

48
REVIEW OF EARMARKED RESERVES

15/16

Councillors reviewed the Earmarked Reserves statement and recommendations provided by the Finance Officer.  Cllr. Mrs Singleton pointed out that the Council’s previous decision to re-allocate £15,000 of funding from ‘Invest in Crewkerne’s Future’ to the Skatepark Project, had not been taken account of.  It was AGREED that, with this point corrected, the recommendations of the Finance Officer were endorsed.
49
REVIEW OF THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION MODEL PUBLICATION

15/16
DOCUMENT
It was AGREED to accept the Clerk’s recommendation that the current version of the Model Publication document remained fully valid and therefore no changes were required.
50
REVIEW OF THE TOWN HALL EMERGENCY EVACUATION PROCEDURE

15/16

Councillors reviewed the current version of the document.  It was noted that there were currently separate emergency evacuation procedures for the Town Hall and for the Victoria Hall and Councillors considered that a sensible way forward would be to merge these into a single document.  The Chairman also advised that he had provided a copy of the Aqua Centre’s emergency evacuation procedure to the Council staff as an example of a document where considerable effort has been applied to format and layout.
It was therefore AGREED that, in the medium term, the Operations Manager would undertake a thorough review of the Town Hall and Victoria Hall emergency evacuation procedures, with the aim of compiling a single integrated procedure.

In the short term, it was AGREED to accept the Operation Manager’s recommendation that the assembly point would be changed from outside the George hotel to the Market Square paved area.
51
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

15/16

None.
52
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
15/16
To be confirmed.
The meeting closed at 7.40 p.m.
Signed ……………………………

Dated …………………………….                                                  
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